
 

   
 

 
To: Community and Communication Council 
 
Cc: Advisory Council 

Equity and Education Council 
Revenue and Resources Council 
Administrative Council 

 
Fr:  Thuy Thi Nguyen, President 
Date:  April 7, 2021  
Re: Governance Assessment 
 
 
Thank you for proceeding in the assessment of governance.  I look forward to the assessment 
report and your feedback.  
 
This is a follow-up to my Governance Memo dated July 28, 2020.   
 
Areas for Improvement and Possible Inclusion in the Governance Handbook 
 
Over the past few years, I have heard the following comments on how our governance process 
could be improved.  Some are directly related to the new design, while others are historical.   I 
will ask it in the form of questions to enable your deliberation and voting process: 
 

A. Should the Advisory Council serve as the “meta” council whereby the other three 
councils report to it? 

 



 

   
 



 

   
 

 
Proposal of a New Design: 
 
Since we formally engaged an outside consultant with the assessment last summer, there have 
been conversations at Academic Senate about 10+1 rights and concerns expressed by some 
faculty and other constituency groups around the recognition of expertise among students, 
classified, and administrators.  Additionally, there have been conversations at Academic Senate 
meetings about the possibility of not exercising its voting rights at our governance meetings.  
This sentiment may be based on the belief that governance is not honoring 10+1 legal rights.   
 
I write to invite you to consider the concerns raised at the Academic Senate and engage with 
them along with other constituents to design a completely new shared governance process.  
One way is to gather a design group similar to the one created four years ago called the 
Leadership Council (2 faculty, 2 students, 2 classified, and 2 administrators) to propose a new 
governance design.  This new design could both honor the Academic Senate’s concerns around 
10+1 while providing an ability for students, faculty, and administrators to amplify their voices 
within a more democratizing structure. 
 
The issues that came up during the February 5, 2021 Collegiality in Action workshop has had me 
thinking about whether equity is enhanced or blocked by our laws and regulations related to 
governance and Academic Senate.  When time permits, I may explore this at a state-wide level.  
More to come on this.   
 
Please let me know if you are interested in this new design, so that we could report it in our 
accreditation Mid-Year report as it relates to our Quality Focused Essay on governance.   
 
In the meantime, we will continue to make improvements on our existing governance structure, 
as previously mentioned, and will also identify those areas of improvements in the governance 
handbook. 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 


